                                                                                                                                                August 2022
Dear Parent,
Welcome to a new school year. It has been really lovely to see all the pupils back and settling down so well after the holidays They are all quickly getting used to the new routines and are clearly enjoying being back. This newsletter will give you some helpful information, as well as letting you know of some of the things the children will be learning this term. The class will be taught by Miss Mellis on Mondays and before break on Tuesday, where she will cover my non class contact preparation time and I will be teaching the pupils on Tuesdays to Fridays.
Please ensure that all school clothing is named, including jackets, water bottles and sweatshirts. It is frustrating for everyone when things are lost and cannot be claimed because of lack of name. We have already an unclaimed cardigan in class. Pupils should leave in school, a pair of named shorts etc for PE as this makes it easier than bringing them back and forth to school and these can go home to be washed at the end of term. PE will be each Tuesday and Friday and may be indoors or outdoors depending on the weather and the activity. In addition to timetabled PE, to boost health and well-being, pupils will participate in regular mile runs or walks around the park on various days. We have done a few of these already. 
To protect clothing during class Art lessons, children should bring to school their own named painting overall. You do not need to go to the hassle or expense of providing anything fancy. An old large adult shirt or T-shirt is often far better at covering up school clothes than a commercially made art apron.
In Maths, the majority of pupils will be continuing with multiplication and division by grouping objects into sets eg “Show me 2 sets with 4 in each set. How many are there altogether?” They will be encouraged to learn the two times table off by heart and we will continue to build up the other tables too. Pupils will also work on numbers to 1000, including sequencing, counting in tens, hundreds and counting back. Pupils will also do some work on shape, both solid and 2D.
Spelling homework will be posted weekly by Miss Mellis in our Google classroom. The list of words with their specific sound will be taught in class on a Monday and reinforced in school with other spelling activities during the week. For homework pupils will be encouraged to revise the words and see if they can find other words with that sound. At times, pupils will be given a short dictation passage which will contain the words and sounds they have been learning. The pupils will not be tested directly on each list.
To help reinforce spelling at home and take a close look at the sounds, the pupils can try writing out the words in different ways. Here are a few ideas;

· Rainbow Writing is when pupils write each letter in a different colour or the special sound is in a different colour to the rest of the word
· Bubble Writing  is when the letters are written out double and then coloured in
· Pyramid Writing is where the word is written out in a pyramid shape, adding a letter each time                                         
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You will find your child’s pupil login and password on the inside cover of the diaries (once they are issued) We are required to change passwords each year for each pupil, so as you can imagine, this takes a fair bit of time to organise. These will be needed to log into Glow and to accept the invitation to join our Google classroom. 
Pupils will have reading homework every second school night. This means one week reading homework will be 3 times over the week and the next week twice. It will be clearly marked in your child’s diary. The reading books which go home have been prepared and taught at school, but like many things, the more it is done, the easier it becomes, so please spend a little time every night going over the pages indicated. Comprehension activities will be carried out based on some of the reading books. Grammar will also be taught weekly.

Our Topic this term is Senses / Light and Sound. This will be a science-based topic where pupils will be involved in various experiments and observations. 
Pupils will periodically bring home their Learning Celebration Books to share and tell you of their achievements and learning. Feel free to make comment in this book to show your child that you are proud of them. Comments are also encouraged on the behaviour reports in the diaries.
As a reward for following the Golden Rules all week, pupils receive 30 minutes Golden Time where they can choose an activity they enjoy. If in the course of the week any rules have been broken, then individual pupils may lose 5 minutes Golden Time, or more, depending on the misdemeanour. 
As well as the Golden Rules, pupils have their own class rules and these are on the class wall. A photo of this is attached and it would be helpful if you could go over these with your child, as well as the Golden Rules Agreement at the front of the Homework Diary that you and your child need to sign.
Parents nights this term will be on Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th October and details about this will follow. However, should you have any concerns before then, you can call the office or pop a wee note in the homework diary which will be issued soon. If you need to speak directly with either Miss Mellis or I, we can call you back at a mutually suitable time. Likewise, if we have any concerns about your child, rest assured we will make contact with you too.

Thank you for your support and we look forward to a happy and successful year.
Kind regards

Gillian Stewart

Shona Mellis
